Report of Meeting of Economic Development SPC Working Group, 21st January 2014
Attendees

 Cllr. Eamon Tuffy, Cllr. Gus O’Connell, Cllr. Chris Bond; Cllr. William Lavelle; Cllr. Colm Brophy; Neil Durkan; Gareth Robinson; Donie Anderson.
An apology was received from Cllr Pamela Kearns Chairman who attended after the meeting & was briefed by staff.

Staff attending

Frank Nevin, Colin Ryan, Siobhan Duff

Andrea Carroll, (Chamber).
Report

2014 Budget

FN gave a presentation on the implications of the Council’s 2014 budget for economic development.  This provides financial provision for various economic development projects including –

· establishment of the Local Enterprise Office; 
· marketing and promotion of the County for business; 
· tourism promotion; 
· carrying out a County economic profile; 

· organising an EXPO and information day; 

· upgrading of older industrial areas; 

· enhancement of the aesthetic presentation of the County; 

· upgrading of signage throughout the County; 

· supports for the retail and SME sectors; 

· villages programme, etc.
Revised Economic Development Reporting Template

CR brought the group through a revised template for reporting on progress with implementation of economic development actions.  The proposed simplified template is in tabular form and is based on budgetary provision and specific actions.  The group agreed that the new template should replace the existing reporting format during 2014.  

County Economic Profile

AC explained how the County economic profile would be carried out.  Broadly, data-gathering would involve a 3 pronged approach – phone call, door-to-door and online.  
It was noted that the Finance Officer had presented a scheme to the January CPG and Council providing that rates payers with a clear account who participate in the survey would benefit from a business support grant.  (In order to be eligible for the grant, applicants must have an annual rates bill of €10,000 or under and must pay their commercial rates (including arrears) in full by the 31st July 2014. Ratepayers paying by direct debit will be afforded a year end deadline).
FN presented a slide of a draft cover letter to accompany the survey and asked the group members’ views.  The following points were made:

· Make letter more concise.

· Amend the second paragraph to sound more positive.
· Mention earlier in the letter that there is an accompanying questionnaire and state the length of time it will take to complete (emphasising that it’s short).
· In relation to the online version, the survey should be a separate document to the cover letter.  AC confirmed that this is the case.
· State that the survey is confidential. 

FN confirmed that while names have to be provided as part of the survey, analysis will be anonymous.  Also, there will be meetings with IT to fine-tune the online version of the survey.

EXPO

An EXPO event to showcase export opportunities will be organised, probably during the third quarter of the year.  

· The group agreed that the EXPO is a good idea.  

· The point was made that the marketing brochures would need to be available in advance of this.  

Upgrading Older Industrial Areas

The following points were made:

· Relocation of existing businesses in these areas needs to be considered.
· How do you kickstart and incentivise development?

· Need to do research on experience elsewhere including mechanisms for delivery.

Retail and SME Supports

AC explained that this will involve establishing 16 retailers’ groups around the County, to allow them to network and share information.  This will encourage engagement by this difficult-to-reach group.  

It is hoped to launch the shopfront grant scheme in March.  Shopfront design guides from other authorities are being looked at e.g. Tralee, with a view to developing one for SDCC.   The idea is that grants will be available for shopfront improvements that adhere to the guide.  Grants will not be for the full cost.  
· It was suggested that there should be additional incentives for adjoining retailers who apply for the grant together.  

WiFi

The rollout of WiFi will continue to the other villages following the Lucan pilot.
Tourism

The launch of the Grow Dublin Task Force is due to take place imminently.  FN stated that the approach of Failte Ireland in relation to the tourism marketing of Dublin is that the city and outlying areas must be promoted together as a complete package.
It was suggested that South Dublin County should be marketed as a conference venue.  FN stated that this is happening already and that South Dublin County Tourism have had considerable success with this approach.

The next Economic Development SPC Meeting will be on Wednesday 5th February.  
